
  
 

 
d:amike/agendas/SR. NCTS. Recommendations 

 
 
  
TO: James L. App, City Manager 
 
FROM: Mike Compton, Director of Administrative Services 
 
SUBJECT: North County Transit Study 
 
DATE: March 1, 2005 
 
 
Needs: For the Council to consider a formal position on North County Transit Study 

implementation. 
 
Facts:  

1. The San Luis Obispo Council of Governments (COG) commissioned a study of 
transit services in the North County. 

 
2. LSC Transportation Consultants undertook the study with COG’s guidance and 

administration. 
 

3. The study was previously distributed to all councilmen for their information and 
review. 

 
4. The COG and consultant presented the Study findings and recommendations to the 

Council at their regular meeting of December 7, 2004. 
 

5. Additionally, the Council appointed an ad hoc committee, Mayor Frank Mecham 
and Councilman Duane Picanco, to review the Study and provide feedback to the 
Council. 

 
6. The ad hoc committee met with staff in November and again on January 21, 2005, 

to formalize their recommendations. 
 
Analysis   
and  
Conclusion:  

Atascadero has rejected the North County Transit Study and does not propose to 
implement its recommendations.  However, some portions of the Study 
recommendations have merit and should be pursued. 
 
For example, making the CCAT Route 9 more express should be pursued.  There are 
several options that could be considered should the Council concur.  These options 
include: 
 



 

 
 

a. Eliminating Route 9 travel throughout Paso Robles during our 
operating hours. 

b. Eliminating Route 9 service to Templeton and/or San Miguel. 
c. Eliminating Route 9 service along Theatre Drive. 
d. Convert existing runs between SLO and Paso to one hour headways. 

 
These options merit further discussion with participating agencies.  They would 
however, impact to one degree or another, Paso’s local transit system. 
 
In addition to the above, the Study identifies other possibilities.  Attached is a “white 
paper” which includes a matrix of Study recommendations and their relative pros and 
cons.  It concludes with recommendations that are supported by the Council’s ad hoc 
transit committee, Mayor Frank Mecham and Councilman Duane Picanco. 

 
Fiscal  
Impact:  

None at this time. 
 
Options:  

a. That the Council direct staff to prepare a communication to the Council of 
Governments supporting the pursuit of the following activities relative to the North 
County Transit Study: 

 
1. Continue discussions with the City of Atascadero to determine if the “super 

loop” option could be implemented.  This entails resolving their concerns 
relative to fare revenues and fare counts; and 

2. Work with all other appropriate transit providers to make Route 9 more 
“express”, including but not limited to Paso providing transit services to 
Templeton and/or San Miguel; and 

3. Work with all other appropriate transit providers to eliminate route 
redundancy; and 

4. Work with all other appropriate transit providers to develop a common fare 
structure; or 

 
b. Amend, modify, or reject the above option.  




















